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�
Re: ORA’s November 19, 1998 Protest of Advice Letter (AL) 19765


Dear Commissioners:


The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) protested Pacific Bell’s (Pacific) AL 19765, filed October 22, 1998 ostensibly to “true up” Pacific’s 1997-1998 draw from the California High Cost Fund B (CHCF-B).  ORA encourages the Commission to resist authorizing Pacific to “true up” its draw, since the Commission expressly declined to permit any true up in D.98-07-033.


D.98-07-033 was clear:  “We should not adopt an annual true-up mechanism.”  (D.98-07-033, Conclusion of Law 27)  The Commission was equally clear that the rate reductions were final: “We adopt final prices based on the testimony and workpapers in evidence in this proceeding.  Further rate calculations are not required.”  (Id. at mimeo, p. 38, emphasis added)


There was considerable discussion throughout the course of the hearings leading up to D.98-07-033 on the issue of a “true up” of rates if volume estimates for adopted rates varied from actual results.  The final decision was emphatic on the point that no such “true up” would be permitted.  However, D.98-07-033 did address Pacific’s concern that the reduction of business and residential MTS rates by 32.5%, below the rates of some optional calling plans, would lead to a revenue loss by lowering the reduction to 29%. Pacific is not entitled to “true ups” in perpetuity, especially when they are counter to the Commission’s intent in D.98-07-033.


Pacific is impermissibly using D.98-07-033’s AL procedure, designed only to reconcile the estimated draw, $305.2 million, with its approved draw, to “true up”, without Commission authorization, the volumes used in the calculation of the adopted $305.2 million rate reductions in order to increase Pacific’s draw from the CHCF-B.  The Commission cannot approve Pacific’s attempt in the AL to increase its draw from $305.2 million to $352.2 million, resulting from Pacific’s blatantly unauthorized reconciliation of Commission-authorized final volumes, because to do so would be contrary to law.


The Commission should not permit Pacific to recalibrate its draw to fund further competitive rate reductions.  No further revenues should be given to assist Pacific competitively from CHCF-B ratepayer-funded dollars.  The CHCF-B was designed to support Universal Service and high cost areas, not to supply Pacific with padded revenues.  D.98-07-033 supports that intent.





Very truly yours,


Michael D. McNamara, Senior Manager


Office of Ratepayer Advocates





cc: 	John M. Leutza, Director, Telecommunications Division


	Al Swan, Pacific Bell


Interested parties in A.97-03-004
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